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all pitched in money to get things 
moving.   
 
The club was incorporated on 
8/15/1990, our now recognized 
birthdate. 
 
The first Board meeting was held on 
Wednesday (yes, a Wednesday) 
9/12/1990 and our very first General 
meeting was held at Orland Bowl. 
the following Tuesday, 9/18/1990.  
We did pick up a couple of new 
members in late August.   
 
Our first event, an NCCC Halloween 
Rallye, was hosted by Perry and 
Dawn Scarsellato, that started in Or-
land Park. The new Windy City Cor-
vettes, inc. ended our first year of 
the NCCC Midwest Region Competi-
tion championship in 15th place.   
   
Fun facts:  
Our first mailing address was 9222 
W. 159th St, Suite 349, Orland Park, 
IL 60462.   
Our first option for club colors were 
Blue and Orange.  But that did not 
last as the Quartermaster convinced 
the Officers that Blue and Orange 
may be hard to match and that Black 
and Silver would be the best colors 
for long-term consistency. That origi-
nal Quartermaster still holds firm on 
Black and Silver.  :-)  
Skyline Corvette Club was consid-
ered for our club name. 
 
The club grew steadily starting the 
next Spring due to the balance of 
NCCC events offered, a fun social 
environment that brought members 
together and a very successful Char-
ity program.  Who knows what the 
next 35 years will bring?    

Who Knew? 

2025 Special Event License Plates 
Starting ear-
ly in the new 
year we will 
begin taking 
orders for 
the 2025 

edition of our clubs Illinois Special Event 

license plates.  Plan early so that you are 
able to obtain the plate number that you 
want.  It is recommended that you act 
early when the ordering process 
begins to avoid disappointment.  
See the form below to place your 
order.  

T his starts our 35th year as a club.  
Whoever would have thought on 

that Wednesday evening, 8/8/1990, in 
Perry and Dawn Scarsellato's family 
room, that we were starting what 
would be a 35 year journey. With 8 
original members, we have had close 
to 900 join us as we enter our 35th 
year. It is mindboggling and proves we 
have been on the right path.  
 
It actually started on July 18th at a Bill 
Kay Chevrolet Corvette show (then 
known as Liberty Chevrolet) planning 
meeting. The dealer staff, Larry Stortz 
and George Wronowski, invited us for 
drinks at a long-closed Bar (most 
things start in a bar) named Rosie 
O’Grady’s.  “Rosie’s” was located 
close to the dealership on Ogden Ave.  
We came to the conclusion that what 
brought us together was the direction 
that we were setting for the Corvette 
show, our close relationship with Lib-
erty Chevrolet and each other.  We felt 
we had more in common on those 
points than we had with the direction 
being taken by our current club, Gold-
en Glass Corvette Club.  And that is 
how it started. 
 
The eight Charter Windy City Cor-
vettes members were: 
 
Tony Petraski (President) 
Dave Heinemann (Governor) 
Treasurer (Susan Pagliaro) 
Secretary (Dawn Scarsellato) 
Publicity (Joan Heinemann) 
Membership (Judy Petraski) 
Quartermaster (Larry Pagliaro) 
 
After calling the NCCC region mem-
bership director during the 8/8/1990 
meeting and finding out what was re-
quired to start a new NCCC club, we 
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